




From: 
Date: Thu, May 22, 2025 at 2:46 PM 
Subject: Concerns Regarding the Envision Project – Request for Reconsideration 
To: <lLmiller@needhamma.gov>, <selectboard@needhamma.gov> 
I hope this message finds you well. I am writing to respectfully express my concerns 
about the Envision project and to urge you to reconsider its implementation. 
Based on personal experience in my hometown of Short Hills/Millburn, NJ, I 
witnessed a similar initiative that unfortunately had a profoundly negative impact on 
the local community. The town undertook changes that included widening sidewalks 
for pedestrian and bicycle use, reducing a two-lane main road to one lane, eliminating 
some parking spaces, and altering parking configurations. While well-intentioned, 
these changes significantly disrupted traffic flow and accessibility. 
The consequences were immediate and far-reaching: foot traffic declined sharply 
during and after construction, emergency and delivery vehicles faced serious 
navigation challenges, and local businesses—particularly small, independently owned 
ones—suffered greatly. Many were forced to close. Ultimately, the town reversed 
most of the changes within two years, but not before facing community backlash and 
legal disputes. 
Given these outcomes, I am deeply concerned that the Envision project may lead to 
similar unintended consequences. I also understand that cities like Boston and 
Cambridge have paused or halted comparable initiatives, particularly considering our 
region’s often cold and rainy climate, which limits bicycle use for much of the year. 
I appreciate the efforts to improve our community and encourage sustainable 
transportation, but I believe this particular plan warrants further review and community 
input. I sincerely hope you will take these considerations into account. 
Thank you for your time and attention. 
Warm regards, 
Donna 
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